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     108TH ANNUAL 
     REEDSVILLE FIREFIGHTERS 

     PICNIC & PARADE 
     JUNE 26, 27, & 28, 2009 

 
Friday June 26 

Stands open at 5:00 P.M. 
Perch Plates & Fish Sandwiches (Friday only) 
Brats, Burgers, Steak Sandwiches (Served all weekend) 
Volleyball Tournament – Contact Dillon @ 901-3201 
Music by:  DJ Main Connection – Celebrating 20 Years of 
Music - 8:30-12:30 
 
Saturday June 27 
Stands open at 11:00 A.M. 
Chicken Plate Lunch, Brats, Burgers,  
Steak Sandwiches 
Volleyball Tournament Cont’d– Contact Dillon @ 901-3201 
Horse Pulls - 1:00 P.M. 
Children Activities w/ Prizes - 3:00 P.M. 
Games and Petting Zoo - 3:00 P.M. 
Music by: RPM - 8:30-12:30 

 
Sunday June 28 
BIG PARADE - 11:30 A.M. 
Chicken Plate Lunch, Brats, Burgers, Steak Sandwiches 
Garden Tractor Pull – After Parade 
Games and Petting Zoo - 1:30 P.M. 
Music by: The Jerry Krueger Band - 1:00 – 5:00 
$1000.00 Prize Drawing at 6:00 P.M. 

 
Get your raffle tickets from a Reedsville Firefighter! 

 
NO ADMISSION FEE TO ALL EVENTS! 

 
Anyone wishing to volunteer time helping in a food stand 

contact Mike at 754-4350 or Jesse at 242-2598 

Recycling Workshop 

633 Manitowoc Street 

920-754-4021 

 

Hours:  Mon - Fri 

           8 - 5 

           Saturday 

            8 - noon 

Top Prices Paid 

The American Legion Post 199 of  
Reedsville would like to thank Paul  

Reinemann and Bill Lorrigan for fixing  
the flag pole at the Veterans Park by the 
airplane.  We would like to thank them  
for donating the supplies needed to  

fix it as well.   
-Cletus Rataichek  

American Legion Commander 

Reedsville Area Garden Club 
Saturday, June 6th will be the day of 
the BIG PLANT SALE!  Held at  

Country Visions Store on Hwy 10 from 
9am - 2pm.  There will be a large  

selection of member’s plants on sale, 
perennials and annuals.  Some blue bird 

houses and other wood crafts will  
also be available.   

While you shop, have a brat.  A brat 
and burger fry will also be held at the 
Country Store with the proceeds from 

the brat fry and plant sale going  
towards the 2009 plantings in  

Reedsville.  If there are individuals 
who wish to donate plants or wish to 
help with the event call - Diane Geiger 
754-4224, or Diane Bonin 754-4595.  

Tell your friends about this  
community event! 



Mark Glasow Benefit 
July 18, 2009 
3pm - Midnight 

At the Reedsville Fire Station 
Brats/Burgers/Bake Sale 

Raffles and DJ Main Connection 
 

Mark’s journey began January 5th when he could not catch his breath.  We 
went to Holy Family ER where he was diagnosed with a blot clot in his 
lung.  They quickly transported him to Theda Clark for treatment.  There 
things went from bad to worse.  Mark was soon put on a ventilator due to 
strep pneumonia and was in complete respiratory failure.  A few days later 

his kidneys shut down and dialysis was started.  Sepsis, an infection 
throughout his whole body, then set in.  Now he was in full multi-system 
failure and chances of survival were very slim.  Although he had gone 

through many procedures, tests and more tests, he kept getting worse.  He 
slipped into a coma and had a fever of 106 degrees for several days.  Then 
they asked the us the unimaginable...to stop treatment and keep him on  

comfort measures only.  As a family, Mom, Mari, Mike and I with the help 
of Lisa Peters fought to keep going to see if he could fight through one more 
hour, one more day.  On Friday the 13th of February his fever broke and he 
woke up.  Each day after that found him slowly fighting his way back to us.  
After eight weeks in the ICU he was upgraded to “serious but stable” and  
transferred to an acute care facility in West Allis.  He spent 10 weeks there 
to be weaned off the ventilator and for major wound care.  Now he has been 
moved to a subacute care center in Neenah.  Here he will have intensive 
physical therapy and wound care.  We have no doubt that Mark will be up 
and around and on his way back home soon.  We continue to pray and stay 

positive as this is what has gotten Mark and all of us through.   
Thank you for your continued prayers - Maureen Glasow 

 
The Committee for Mark Glasow’s Benefit is looking for prizes for the  

raffle.  All donations can be dropped off at Jim’s Service at  
305 Manitowoc Street in Reedsville.   

If there are any questions please contact Patty at 920-374-0052. 

Notes From the Village Hall 
 

Street Closed:   Green Meadow Drive, from Park 
Street to the west 55 yards will be closed Saturday, 
June 20, 2009 from 3:00 pm until Midnight for the 
Reedsville Flames Youth Football Program Street 
Party. 
 
Street Closed:   Park Street 150 feet south of 
Manitowoc Street until 150 feet north of Green 
Meadow Drive will be closed Friday, June 26, 2009 
until Sunday, June 28, 2009 for the annual Fire 
Fighters picnic. 
 
Grass clipping are not to be blown on Village 
Streets or put into the Creek.  Yard waste such as 
grass clippings, leaves, and yard & garden waste 
shall be disposed of by composting the material or 
taking it to the Village compost site. 
 
Operator Licenses:  All Operator Licenses expired 
at midnight on June 30, 2009.  If you like to renew 
your license, please stop at the Village Clerk-
Treasurer office during normal business hours to 
obtain the application.  Cost of the license is 
$10.00. 
 

Chipping will done the 1st & 3rd Tuesday in the 

months of April thru October.  Clean woody 
vegetative material no greater than six inches (6”) 
in diameter, and not less than four feet (4’) in 
length can be shredded.  Lumber (treated and  
untreated), skids, and other construction and  
demolition waste can not be shredded.   Place near 
curb with cut ends facing street.  If you are  
interested in these wood chips, the pile is located 
near the compost area. 

An Open Letter to Reedsville Area Residents 
You may have noticed that the Reedsville Athletic Association (RAA) and Reedsville Area Youth Sports (RAYS) organizations are in the 
process of replacing the concession stand at the softball diamond.  The old stand had an antiquated and in need of repair water system, bad 
roof, a “dozy” second story floor and only one bathroom!  Instead of putting money into an old building the committees decided to build 
new.  Thanks to a great crew you can see the building taking shape.  It will have two handicap accessible bathrooms, a concession window 

on each end, a small weather canopy and storage in the upstairs.  The brick and vinyl exterior will certainly dress up the facility.   
In that light the committee would like to make this facility something to be proud of.  The fence is in need of repair and the field needs new 

“mix”.  Hence, we are reaching out to the community to ask for donations to continue to improve the facility.   
Any monies in excess will go towards the other ball field facilities in the village.   

If you would like to make a donation please send the bottom slip in.  A sign will be put up later acknowledging the donation. 
The level of tax deductible donations are: 

Base Hit  - $50, Double - $50-$100, Triple - $100 - $250, Double-Play - $250-$500, Triple Play - $500 - $1000, and Grand Slam - $1000+ 

Level of donation:  (circle one)  -    Base Hit  -  Double  -  Triple   -  Double Play   -  Triple Play   - Grand Slam 
 
Name of Donor: ______________________________________ 
 
In memory of: ________________________________________ 

Please make checks payable to Reedsville Area Youth 
Sports.  Send donation to either Tom Wenzel - 510 
Ponderosa Drive, or Al Dietrich - 536 Menasha Street, 
both Reedsville, WI 54230.  Thank you.  



Vacation Bible School will be offered at St. 
John - St. James Lutheran Church for  

children age 4 through entering grade 6.  It 
will be held Monday through Friday, June  

15 - 19 from 1:00 - 3:30 pm.  Join us for Bible 
lessons, crafts, snacks, music and lots of fun!   

Call the church office to register by  
June 12th at 754-4423. 

 

St. John-St. James, Reedsville (Wisconsin Synod) 
Summer Worship Services -  

June, July, August 
Thursdays - 7:00 pm; Sundays - 9:00 am 

SUNRISE HORSE FARM 
Sunrise Horse Farm extends a big "THANK YOU" to everyone 
who braved a cold, windy day to be a part of our Spring Gallop. 

THANK YOU: 
Greg & Colleen Cummings & Family for the food service 

Vendors:  Bonnie Korstad, Jodi Reis, Marilyn Kroenig, Shelly  
VanderLinden, Marcia Kortbein Children's activities: 

Cindy Vandenhouten & Family, Laurel Sherry, Roger Boldt 
Horse rides:  Angie Schambureck, Colton Schambureck, Kim 

Jacquart Franzen, Kristyne Kratz and Donna Hlavachek.   
Parking the Paws & Pals 4-H Club.  Area businesses for gift  

certificates, raffle and silent auction items.  Also, the volunteers 
who worked behind the scenes….the ones that make everything 

happen.  Blessings to everyone from Sunrise Horse Farm. 

LIVE IN CONCERT 

DRUID’S TABLE 
Singing and playing Celtic  

(Irish ) & Traditional  Music 
Friday, July 10, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. 
at St. Patrick Historical Building  

in Maple Grove,  
corner  of  Country Hwy. G and Taus Rd. 

 
DRUID’S TABLE is a musical group who have been  
organized since 1999, performing Celtic folk music 
including jigs, reels, ballads, hornpipes airs and Irish 
polkas.   Druid’s music is mostly instrumental and  

includes music from a range of Celtic traditions.  Most 
recently Terry Dawson joined the group expanding 
the musical repertoire to include vocal renderings of 

those lovely Celtic ballads and pub songs.   
Instrumentation includes harp, accordion, penny  

whistle, guitar, fiddle, bodhran, concerina, flute, and 
spoons.  The band’s first CD  “AN IRISH CELEBRA-
TION” was recorded in 2000. Their second  “CELTIC 
HEAT”, WAS RELEASED IN 2003.  Band members 

are:  Barbara Hoffman—guitar, Celtic harp and vocals.  
Selene Finch, accordion, vocals.  Terry Dawson,  

vocals, concertina, bodhran, and guitar.  Tom Hannah, 
fiddle, bodhran, and spoons.  Theresa Hannah, penny 

whistle, and flute. 
 

Sponsored by The Friends of St. Patrick’s 
Adult tickets - $10 in advance, $12 at the door 

Children  $4 - children 5 and under free. 
Tickets available at Dr. Freud’s South 8th St. 

Manitowoc, or mail to Friends... Box 435 
Reedsville, WI 54230 

Brats, Hamburgers, Refreshments, Desserts available 
on the grounds beginning at 5:00 pm. 

7th Annual Co-Ed Adult Kickball Tournament 

Come Celebrate 25 years of  

Reedsville Flames Youth Football 

 
Friday, June 19th & Saturday, June 20th 
At the Reedsville Softball Diamond 
Entry fee - $40 with 100% pay out. 

 
Kickball games start Friday night and go through Saturday. 

***New this year*** 
We will have adult backyard games such as:  washer toss, 

ladder toss, Frisbee stick, bocce ball, and bean bags. 
Registration on Saturday at noon for the games. 

Games start at 1pm. 
 

Saturday afternoon we will have a DJ  
with a Street Dance starting at 3pm. 

 
All proceeds go toward the Reedsville Flames Youth  

Football Team for equipment. 
 

We are looking forward to seeing all former Flames 
coaches and players for a great opportunity for a reunion.   

 
For more information contact:   

Cory at 920-754-4092 or Ryan at 920-905-0356 

Reedsville  
Betterment Association’s  

Sandbox Fill Day 
Saturday, June 6th. 
Call Leroy Stahl if  

interested - 754-4023. 
If you are interested in the 
Reedsville Betterment 

Birthday Calendar please 
contact Leroy as well.   



SILVER SHIELD 
Dr. Gordon Pederson, who has Ph.D. in toxicology, M.S. 
in cardiac wellness and rehabilitation, recently took part 

in Education Week for Nature's Sunshine.  His advice on 
the Swine Flu. Don't Panic (Take Control).  As Dr.  

Pederson explained influenza (Flu) kills an estimated 
36,00 people in America every year.  The swine flu is a 

combination of viruses made up from swine, bird and  
human influenza virus.   

Silver Shield has been scientifically shown to: 
Prevent Bird Flu (H5N1) 

Destroys both the H1N1 Flu 
Destroys both forms of viruses  

(reverse transcriptase and DNA polymerase) 
Destroys numerous other viruses  

(including SARS, Hepatitis B & Herpes)    
WHAT YOU CAN DO - YOUR ARE THE SOLUTION! 

 
Silver Shield 2 tsp. twice a day (orally) Apply the Silver 

Shield Gel to hands twice a day. Take healthy  
supplements (B vits, trace minerals, probiotics,  

antioxidants) Create a healthy home (hygiene and using 
Silver Shield for Handy Wipes, on dental floss, in  

shampoo and conditioner, dish soap, laundry soap,  
in the shower, on carpets, mopping the floor,  

on pets and much more). 
 

Silver Shield is not the same as colloidal silver.   
Silver Shield is only available through Nature's Sunshine 
Products.  For more details on the suggested amounts of 

Silver Shield to be used please contact me at:   
Roadway To Health 

Mary Ellen Kiel 
920-772-4135 

maryellen@mynsp.com 
wwww.mynsp.com/maryellen 

June specials 25% off the retail price for  
Silver Shield liquid & gel. 

New test offered at Aurora Health Center for 
patients on blood thinners  

Aurora Health Center in Reedsville now offers an easy 
method of testing using a finger stick for patients on 

blood-thinning medications. 
 

Patients who take blood thinners such as Coumadin, 
also known as Warfarin in its generic name, need to be 

closely monitored with a regular blood test. These  
medications are used when patients have blood that is 
too thick, which increases the risk for blood clots and 

strokes, and thins the blood. 
 

The blood test called Protime, which stands for 
Prothrombin time, measures the time it takes for the 
plasma of your blood to clot. Protime checks for low  

levels of clotting in the blood, low levels of Vitamin K, 
liver function, abnormal bleeding and measures the  

effectiveness of the blood thinning medication. 
 

We are offering this service at the request of patients 
who wished to have this method of testing available 
close to home for comfort and convenience. Results  
will continue to be sent to your primary care provider  

as usual. 
 

Denise Brilliant is a nurse practitioner at Aurora Health 
Center, 106 Mill Street, in Reedsville. To schedule an 
appointment, call (920) 754-4337. Aurora Health Care 
is a not-for-profit health care provider and a national 
leader in efforts to improve the quality of health care. 

Corner House News 

 
Were you too busy or haven’t decided if a garden is for 
you this year?  Well, it’s not to late to plant a few flowers 

or vegetables in your gardens or pots for 2009.  The  
Corner House has a big selection of flowering annuals, 
vines, and vegetable plants for you.  Come in to see the 
selection we have.  We are right in your back yard! 

 
June brings Father’s Day.  Dads and husbands enjoy 
plants and flowers too.  We also have balloons of all 
kinds.  Bring in Dad’s old shoes, piece of equipment 
(that’s not working), or fishing box and we’ll create  

something special for him - or you could do it  
with our plants. 

 
At the end of June is the big parade and picnic in  

Reedsville.  Get your home or business all decorated  
outside with colorful plants.  We have red, white, and  
blue ribbon, balloons, and other decorations for your 
home or floats too!  If you need shrubs or trees we can  
get them for you too.  Let’s have a colorful village  

we can all be proud of! 
Call 754-4370 for your needs. 

Fox & Hounds 
 

Sunday, June 28th, 12 - 3pm - Bohemian Buffet 
The food is delicious.  Pork lion, sweet/sour  
cabbage, sauerkraut, potato dumpling, red  
potatoes, salads, and poppy seed tortes.   

Call 754-4086 for reservations - especially with 6 
or more people.  We’ll have your table all set for 
you when you come.  Bring your friends and family. 

 
Remember we cater - small and large groups. 

Contact us soon 754-4086. 
 

Support our Fire Fighter’s  
Attend the Reedsville Fire Fighter’s Picnic  

and Parade, June 26-28. 



     Veterinary Associates 
     19922 US Hwy 10 

     Reedsville, WI  54230 
     Phone: 920-754-4307 
     Fax: 920-754-4430 

 HOURS 

     Monday-Friday 7:30am-6:00pm 
              Saturday   7:30am-2:00pm 

 
Veterinary Associates was established in 1961 as a single owner practice and has since 
grown to an 11doctor mixed animal practice.  We currently employ two full time small ani-
mal doctors and twelve office staff. 
 
Our hospital staff consists of well trained and dedicated personnel who consistently strive to 
provide the best medical and surgical care possible for our patients. 

 
We understand the role of the family pet has changed in recent years.  Today many pet own-
ers consider their pet to be an important family member.  As a result veterinary medicine has 
evolved to provide state of the art medical care for these patients. 

 
We’d like to introduce Dr. Stephanie Greetan, who joined our staff within the past year.  Dr. 
Greetan is eager to see all members of your family, including the feathered or scaled ones!  
She has personal experience with a wide variety of non-traditional animals including birds, 
ferrets, rabbits, rodents, and lizards.   
 
Dr. Stephanie Greetan , Dr. John Glispie and our staff are here to help keep your companion 
healthy.  In addition to routine well pet exams, spays and neuters, we  provide the following 
services to our clients and patients: 

*Dentals 
*X-ray 

*In-house diagnostics 
*Geriatric care 
*Cruciate repair 
*Microchips 

*Doctor on call 24hrs. 7 days a week 
 

Call us today to schedule your appointment. 

Meadow Brook Court 

North 6th Street 
Several Nice Sites Available 

One Home for Sale 

If interested please call owner,  
Ron Urban - 920-754-4508 

The Village Voice and  

Your Next Newsletter 
The deadline for the February  Reedsville News will be Friday, 

June 19th.  Submissions must be in writing or e-mail and should  
include your contact information.  Your Village Voice is welcome!  

Do you have an announcement from your family  
(new addition, anniversary, wedding, etc.),  

your business, or organization?  Do you have a “Thumbs Up or 
Thumbs Down” or something to add to the Community Calendar?  

Please submit your news or opinion to the below  
contact and include your contact information.  

Reedsville News 
217 Menasha St. 

Reedsville, WI 54230 
ragd@reedsville.org   

If you are a business or for profit organization, notices in the 

Reedsville News will cost $2.00 per issue.  The newsletter has 

grown to sometimes 6 pages a month and all proceeds go to the 

RAGD and support of this newsletter.  All submissions must be 

received by the deadline or they will not be  

included in the following newsletter. 

Taxpayers of the Reedsville School District - 
Are you aware that the school board is  
contemplating using referendum money,  
earmarked for renovation and technology at 
the high school, to upgrade outdoor athletic 
facilities?  The next school board meeting is 
June 15th, 7pm. 

 -Nancy Brochtrup 

Preservation of St. Mary’s 

Are you looking for a place to 
hold a family reunion, a shower, 
a party or a community event?  
We have a building available for 
rent with a dining area and upper 
level.  Are wedding plans in your 
future?  Consider the Reedsville 
Historical Building as a possible 

place.  We have an organ,  
sound system, pews, church  

atmosphere, and a large area for 
you and your guests.   

Call 754-4370 for more details 
and dates available.   



Earn Free Mary Kay Products! 
Why cut skin care of makeup from your budget 
or sacrifice quality when you can earn FREE 
products throwing a Mary Kay party?   
Since I come to you, there’s no hassling with 
store crowds or parking or trying to find a 
salesperson.  I can offer free samples and  
recommend the products tailored to your and 
each of your friends’ skin, styles, and wallets!  
Contact me to set up your party today.   
That’s Beauty on a Budget. 
Amanda Schermetzler 
Independent Mary Kay Beauty Consultant 
aschermetzler@marykay.com 
www.marykay.com/aschermetzler 
920-639-3065 

Lexi’s Family Daycare 
 

Reedsville / Whitelaw Area 
2 miles north of Hwy 10 

$3.50/hr with $80 minimum 
Hours 6:30 am - 5:00 pm Monday - Friday 

6 years experience 
References Available 

For more information call - 754-4324 

It’s Business As Usual At Strikers 
 Rumor has it that Strikers is no longer open.  That is far from 
the truth…for it’s business as usual.  Although 2008 was a rough year 
with Road construction, rising prices, the poor economy and now the 
recession-that has affected nearly all businesses, Striker’s is riding it 
out and looking forward to better times. 
 In the past few months we have supplemented our income by  
renting out the bowling lanes and room for various functions.  We have 

had H.S. Bowling classes, a 4H meeting/fun night, a bachelorette party, 
a wedding reception, a family reunion, Adult and child birthday parties 
and monthly auctions sponsored by Bargain City of Appleton.  If you 
have a special event and looking for affordable space- check us out.  
The rate is $50 for 3 hours, bowling included for as many people as you 
would like to include. 
 Strikers continues to provide drink specials at the bar, pool, 

darts and numerous electronic games. The Back Alley Grill has a full 
menu of sandwiches, appetizers and pizza including our very popular 
“Nacho Bell Grande”, our Thursday Night special- Spaghetti & Meatball 
Dinner served with Garlic  Bread and Friday Night Fish Fry’s that include 
Perch, Blue Gill or Jumbo Shrimp Dinners.  We’ve added booths and  
tables for your dining comfort or carry outs are always available. 

 Strikers will be celebrating 9 years in business this July.   
Although we are not originally from Reedsville, we now consider it our 
home and we don’t have any plans of leaving any time soon.  A lot of 
time, hard work and dedication has gone into the business. We’ve seen 
a lot of our customer base change over the years, some have moved 
away, some have passed away.  We would like to thank everyone who 
has patronized Strikers over the years.  And we would like to extend a 

special note of thanks and appreciation to our “Regular Customers” that 
have stuck with us over the years and continue to patronize or business 
today. 
 We have many exciting plans for the future depending on the  
economy, including further updates to the kitchen, additional menu 
items, Sunday buffets, and adding a breakfast menu.  We hope to  
remodel the bowling area with lane repairs and plan on redoing the 

deck to accommodate smokers for the 2010 smoking ban, just to name 
a few. 
 Strikers Upcoming Events: 

June 26th & 27th after you’ve enjoyed the Reedsville Fireman’s Picnic- DJ 
Dago will be mixing up your favorite hits 9:00pm to close.   
Stop in anytime…Our Summer Hours Are: 

 Monday & Tuesday- closed 
 Wednesday- 3pm to close 
 Thursday thru Sunday- 11am to close 
 920-754-4904       

Summer Ball in Reedsville 
When you are out for that walk after supper this summer why not 
stop by and enjoy a baseball game.  On Monday evening you have 
your choice of Monday night Men’s league at the softball diamond 
or boys Pee Wee game at Bubolz park.  On Tuesday you have your 
choice of T-ball at the softball diamond or a Pony game a the high 
school diamond (if there is a home game).  Wednesday we have 

Peanuts playing at Bubolz Park.  Thursday is girls softball 
(modified or junior fast pitch) at the softball diamond and a Colt 
game at the high school diamond (if it is a home game).  Every 

other Friday is adult kickball at the softball field.  Check out our 
website, RAASports.com, for team schedules and  

other sports news for Reedsville.   

Community Under the Stars 
There will be a CUTS meeting at 
Fox and Hounds on June 8th at 
6:30pm.  All those interested in  
participating need to attend.  The 
event will be held this year on  
August 1st, at the Fire Fighter’s 
Park and all organizations and 

community members are  
welcome to participate.   
If you have any questions  
please call 901-9417. 

      Congratulations 
      2009 Graduates 
We are proud of YOU! 


